
 

 

PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION 
 

June 18, 2013 
 

 

PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OF EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE - PNO-III-13-005 
 
This preliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of events of POSSIBLE safety or public 
interest significance.  Some of the information may not yet be fully verified or evaluated and is 
basically all that is known by the Region III staff on this date. 
 
Facility 
Perry Nuclear Power Plant 
FirstEnergy Nuclear Operating Company 
Perry, OH 
Docket No.: 05000440 
License No.: NPF-58 

Licensee Emergency Classification 
      Notification of Unusual Event 
      Alert 
      Site Area Emergency 
      General Emergency 
  X  Not Applicable

 
SUBJECT:   UNPLANNED SHUTDOWN GREATER THAN 72 HOURS DUE TO A 

PRESSURE BOUNDARY LEAK. 
 
On June 16, 2013 at 0200 EDT, the Perry Nuclear Power Plant commenced a controlled plant 
shutdown due to a pressure boundary leak.  Perry reduced power to around 8 percent on 
Friday, June 14, 2013, to make a drywell entry and investigate an increasing drywell leakage 
trend.  The leak was identified on June 15, 2013 at 2250 EDT, when steam was observed 
coming from a three-quarter inch vent line off the top of the 'B' Reactor Recirculation Flow 
Control Valve.  The licensee evaluated the leak rate as approximately 0.3 gpm and it appeared 
to be coming from a weld flaw on the inlet to the inboard vent valve.  The leak was subsequently 
determined to meet Technical Specification 3.4.5, Action (C) which requires the plant to be in 
Mode 3 within 12 hours. 
 
The leakage was contained in the plant.  There was no impact on public health. 
 
The State of Ohio has been notified. 
 
This preliminary notification is issued for information only. 
 
Region III received initial notification of this occurrence when the licensee called the Senior 
Resident Inspector at 2330 EDT on June 15, 2013.  The NRC resident staff monitored Perry’s 
actions to identify the leak and the subsequent repairs. 
 
The information presented herein has been discussed with the licensee, and is current as of  
0800 EDT on June 18, 2013. 
 
ADAMS Accession Number:  ML13169A367 
 
Contact: M. Kunowski 
  (630) 829-9618 
  Michael.Kunowski@nrc.gov 


